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August 30, 2024 

To:  Mayor and City Council 
City of Crest Hill 
20600 City Center Boulevard 
Crest Hill, IL 60403 

 
Attn:  Mr. Ray Soliman, Mayor 
 
RE:     City of Crest Hill 

2024 Sanitary Cleaning and Televising 
Award Recommendation  

 
Dear Mayor Soliman: 
 
We have reviewed the bid received on August 29, 2024, for the referenced project and find it to be as follows: 
 

Contractor As-Read Bid 
Visu-Sewer of Illinois, LLC $426,455.00 
National Power Rodding $482,580.00 
Sheridan Plumbing and Sewer $540,665.00 

 
We have reviewed the bids that were received and have found them to be correct and in order. However, due to 
the bid amounts being substantially higher than the estimated cost (2.5 times higher), City Staff feels it would be 
appropriate to reject the bids and re-bid the project with some changes to the project scope and completion date, 
in hopes of getting a lower bid. Therefore, at this time, we recommend that the City reject all bids.   

 
Should you have any questions or require further information, please contact me at your convenience. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
Joe Sullivan 
I & I Department Manager 
(815) 412-2025 
joe.sullivan@reltd.com 
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 Xc: Ronald J. Wiedeman, P.E., City Engineer, City of Crest Hill 

 
Encl. Bid Tabulation 
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